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Hello everyone, it's April now. It's the season when cherry blossoms are in full bloom. In Japan, graduation 
ceremonies are held in March, and April is the season when new semesters begin at school and new 
beginnings are made at work. It is the season of new beginnings and endings like beautiful cherry 
blossom petals falling.  
 
Separations caused by death can come suddenly in life, but in the teachings of Jodo Shinshu, they are not 
just the end. It is said that there is a world called the Pure Land where we can meet again. Instead of 
death at the end of life, it's a different thinking that you are living a life on the journey to the Pure Land and 
that you will see everyone later. No one has ever returned to this world after going to the Pure Land, so it's 
unclear whether the Pure Land really exists. Some people say that the Pure Land is so comfortable that 
no one ever returns. To be born in the Pure Land means that one is born after having become a Buddha 
through the power of Amida Buddha. Therefore, they have no need to return to this world, and they worry 
about and watch over those who have not yet become Buddhas. There is a poem: 
"If you miss me, please recite the Nembutsu as Namo Amida Butsu. I am one of the Buddha who exists in 

the Nembutsu." 
What does it mean to exist in Nembutsu? It is the Buddha's wish that the Nembutsu reaches people. 
When I recite the Nembutsu, the Buddha's wish to "reach me" is fulfilled. That is the wish of all those who 
have become Buddhas. 

 
 



 

Also in April, we have a Hana Matsuri service that celebrates 
the birth of Shakyamuni Buddha. Shakyamuni Buddha was 
born on April 8th, about 2,500 years ago. He was born in 
Lumbini Flower Garden in northern India (now Nepal). 
Everyone was so happy that Buddha was born. The earth 
rejoiced and beautiful flowers bloomed in abundance. The sky 
rejoiced and nectar rain fell from the sky. In honor of this 
story, we decorate the Buddha's birthday statue with beautiful 
flowers and pour sweet tea over it like rain. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at Hana Matsuri. Let's celebrate Buddha's birthday! 

 
 

Last month's quiz answer 

 
Shoulder is "Kata" in Japanese. Stiffness is also "Kata" in Japanese. 

Try to guess what the following sentences mean: 
Kata Katakatta Kara Katta Katatataki, Kata Tatakinikukatta. 

The answer is: 
I had stiff shoulders, so I bought a shoulder massager, but it was hard to massage my shoulders. That was a tongue twister! 

 

The next quiz 

 
In Japanese, words are often shortened, such as Starbucks becoming "Sutaba" and McDonald's becoming "Makku or 

Makudo." So how would you shorten Seven-Eleven? 

1. Seven  2. Sebu  3. Sebu-Ire  4. Seleven 

 

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: 
imadabca@gmail.com 
(916) 383-1831 
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Join us for Sunday Service 
 

 

HANAMATSURI and April 

Shotsuki Service 

Sunday, April 13, 2025 at 10:00 

a.m. 

 
Hanamido Decorating on  

Saturday, April 12th at 6 pm. 

Please donate flowers and come help 

decorate the Hanamido. 

Light dinner will be provided. 

 
(***Both graphics on this page were created by former  

Dharma School student, Brayden Fong (now attends University of Irvine***) 

 

Family Service 

Sunday, April 27, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

Services Officiated by:  

Rev. Noritaka Imada 
 

** The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled 

services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send 

out a message to our email list.    

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
2025 FLORIN OBON FESTIVAL 

Saturday, JULY 19, 2025 
 

Mark your calendars and spread the word to your 

Family and Friends to join us to experience: 

Obon Odori Dancing 

Japanese Culture Exhibits and Demonstrations 

Delicious Food and Shave Ice 

Obon Odori Practice:  July 8-10 and 15-17 at 7 pm 

 

Obon planning meetings will begin in April, 2025.  If you’re interested in 

volunteering and helping us make the festival a success, please contact Lois 

Kashiwase at loiskash2@comcast.net.  
 

“Obon, Obon, it’s Festival Day!” 
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 
March 13, 2025 

1. The Hondo kitchen remodel project is on schedule to be completed before the Florin AC Prime 
Rib Dinner fundraiser on April 26, 2025.  

2. The BCF is conducting additional fundraising for the kitchen remodel. Members may purchase 
pavers like the ones at the entrance to the Hondo. More information available in this newsletter 
and on the website. 

3. The Super Bowl Fundraiser netted over $11,000! Adding age sushi to the menu choices was very 
successful. Thank you to Ann T., Jennifer K. and everyone who helped! 

4. Speaking of fundraisers – Loco Moco netted over $4,000 despite the rising cost of supplies. 
Great job, Eric and crew! 

5. The Dharma School curriculum for 2025 is now set and a slate of fun activities is coming up. April 
is Hanamatsuri (April 13) and decorating the Hanamido (April 12 @ 6 pm) with flowers.  

6. An instructional basketball team is being formed. See flyer in this newsletter. If you know of a 
family with Dharma School children (ages 4-8 years old), please invite them to contact Kimiko 
Yamamoto Hayashida (kimikoyamamoto11@yahoo.com) for more information.  

7. Please remember to renew your membership. Membership form can be found in this newsletter 
and on our website (BuddhistChurchOfFlorin.org). Thank you to those who have already 
renewed. 

8. The Board is looking for someone to prepare the Oneness Newsletter. If you are interested in 
publications, publishing software, or are just good with computers, please contact Margie 
Sunahara  (mjsunahara@att.net).  

9. There is a road improvement project along Florin Rd from Franklin Blvd. to Power Inn Rd. from 
November 2024 to September 2025. Please be mindful that you may need to consider alternate 
routes to temple at some times.  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 
 

 

 

 
  



 

 



 
  



 
 

 

  



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

Join us in supporting 

Sheryl Tokunaga 
 

 
Sheryl is currently battling pancreatic cancer 

and we need your help!  

 

 

Team Toke will be walking in the Pancan 

Purplestride on Saturday, April 26 in honor of 

Sheryl. We came in 2nd place last year in Sacramento, for fundraising. 

This year we are striving to be #1! But we can’t do it without you. 

 

 

Click (or copy/paste) on the link below to check out our team’s website 

to donate and/or join our team and walk with us! 

 
https://secure.pancan.org/site/TR/PurpleStride/PurpleStride?team_id=60369&p

g=team&fr_id=2975 

 

 
We appreciate all your support! 

 
-The Tokunaga/Yee Family 
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